
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

SDCT GMM MEETING MINUTES 
April 15, 2021 
Zoom Meeting 

 
BOD Present:  Donna Robison, Dick Holdeman, Paul Bailey, Kate Trainor, Ron 
Snodgrass, Larry Caber, Sandy Borkowski  
 
Absent:  Phil Borkowski, Jim Garbarino 
 
Vice President – Paul Bailey 

• The meeting was called to order at 6:35 p.m. Members were welcomed. 

• President Phil Borkowski not able to join meeting. 

• Members were notified that the By-Law amendment passed for the inclusion 
of Article 12 – Dissolution.   
 

Secretary – Kate Trainor 

• The quorum requirement of 25 members present for this GMM was not met 
with 23 SDCT members joining.  

• 4 greeting cards sent, Nassers (new home), Kathleen Nasser, Judy Kraft 
and Diana Clark. 

• Webmaster: 

• Updates posted. 

• Paul Mayfield volunteered to help with website. 
 

Treasurer – Donna Robison 

• Checkbook & charity balances reported. 

• NCCC membership to be paid for new members. 

• Wix paid for premium plan for website hosting. 

• Thank-you letter received from Veterans Affairs office regarding donation to 
Fisher House.   

 
Membership Director – Sandy Borkowski 

• Currently 105 members.   

• Apparel removed from website – new deal for apparel in progress.  Hats 
and shirts with patch for new / existing members can be managed.  Ron 



 

 

has created metal buttons with magnets which can be used, distributed 
through a pilot program.   
 

Activities Director - Dick Holdeman 

• 14 members joined Monsoon cruise, including 3 new members. 

• Brad will fill in for 3 weeks of Thursday cruise leadership and waiver form 
management, while Dick is on vacation.   

 
NCM Ambassador – Ron Snodgrass 

• Meet and Greet for April 18 planned with 40 members and 23 cars. 
 

Communications Director - Larry Caber 

• No updates, just email management. 
 
NCCC Governor – Jim Garbarino  

• No update, as currently attending an NCCC meeting. 
 
Officer At Large – Brad Vanacek 

• No updates. 
 
New Business - 

• This is expected to be the last GMM Zoom!  Moving to Comfort Suites on 
Auto Mall for 6:30, May 20, 2021 meeting.   

o Donna Robison volunteered for the 50:50 management 
o Kate Trainor volunteered for door prize. 
o Ron Snodgrass will manage NCM raffle. 

• Larry Clark membered White Mountain trip June 9-12, 10 cars attending so 
far. 

o Bob and Pat Beroza indicated they will be joining 

• San Diego Plastic Fantastic scheduled for May 15 (since cancelled due to 
Covid) 

 
Old Business 

• None. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted,            
Kate Trainor, Secretary                  
Adjourned at 7:20 p.m.  
                    

23 SDCT members present via Zoom 
Quorum not met 


